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COMMANDER OF THE ARMY LMCC
LMCC took place in Ottawa on June 11, 2019, with LGen Lanthier chairing this meeting.
There was discussion on the ODM and mentioned that where offices are located now, have all but good results and it was asked in whether the Army would be able to help with support and funding of regions that do not have an office. –HR CIV is funding the offices and the Army will not be funding and HRCIV will continue to maintain the offices.
Essential letters have already been signed and started being issued and it was noted that the designated essential lists are only valid during strike.
Staffing and SWE query, will the SWE be increased when the wages are negotiated, SWE will be managed. 

SJDs have been stalled at 60 percent due to lack of translation, to date they do not know of any grievances and that there is 10 percent of unique SJDs, specified jobs. Employees upgraded to higher classification with the SJDs, adjustments will be made.
It was mentioned with shortages in staffing within RPOD that the Wings have hired casual labourers to help with snow removal, would the Army also be looking at this-it would be left to the managers.
Respectfully,

Daniel Frost      
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